GREGG HART

Second District, Chair

DAS WILLIAMS

First District

JOAN HARTMANN

Third District

PETER ADAM

Fourth District

STEVE LAVAGNINO

Fifth District



BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

County Administration Building 105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101 Telephone: (805) 568-2190

www.countyofsb.org

COUNTY OF SANTA BARBARA

January 14, 2020

Department of Alcohol Beverage Control Attn: Melissa Rice 1000 South Hill Road, Suite 310 Ventura, Ca 93003

RE:

Public Convenience or Necessity Determination for Casa Dorinda

300 Hot Springs Road, Montecito, CA 93108 Board of Supervisors Hearing of January 14, 2020

Dear Ms. Rice,

This letter is to advise the Department of Alcohol Beverage Control that the Board of Supervisors of the County of Santa Barbara has determined that public convenience would be served by the issuance of a Type-57 "Special On Sale General License" license for Casa Dorinda, located at 300 Hot Springs Road in Montecito.

This determination is based on the convenience of providing a second dining venue and alcoholic beverage service for residents of Casa Dorinda and their guests. The property is not located within a census tract of undue concentration due to crime levels, and the requested license would serve public convenience by providing a retirement community with limited mobility options a location for residents and their guests to purchase alcohol for on and off-site consumption.

Sincerely,

cc:

GREGG HART, 'CHAIR

Board of Supervisors

Brian McCague, 300 Hot Springs Road, Montecito, CA 93108